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How very different is this year’s Competition Secretary’s report.  Last year, I was bemoaning the fact 

that our entries were down on the previous year – and this year?  Well none of us saw that coming. 

I was just about to prepare the tee times for our first competition of the season – the Mixed 

Greensomes to be held at Newquay on 29th March, when we all went into Lockdown, and, as you all 

well know, this was as near as we got to any County Competition this year.  This meant cancelling all 

the venues for the rest of the 2020 and refunding all the entries.  Many thanks to Mo Hammond, our 

Treasurer, for organising all the refunds for me.   

However, all the organisation of the competitions and the booking of the venues for 2021 still had to 

be done and a draft Diary for 2021 prepared.  As far as these forthcoming competitions are  

concerned, we still don’t yet know how things will go over the next couple of months and obviously, 

it will be up to the Committee to decide whether these go ahead or not.  All information regarding 

this will be on our CLCGA website, so please, no entries until we know whether each competition is 

running or not. 

Now on a personal note, having been County Competition Secretary for the last three years, it is now 

time for me to hand over the role and I am very pleased to tell you that Debbie Harmer from Looe 

Golf Club has agreed to take over.  Also, Di Hillage from Cape Cornwall Golf Club has offered to be a 

willing assistant.  At this point, I would also like to thank my personal ‘wing man’ – Jenny Potter  - I 

couldn’t have done it without her. 

 I have met so many people from all over the County and at different golf clubs, all of whom are 

extremely welcoming and work so hard to make these events run smoothly and are happy and 

memorable days out. I look forward to the time when we can all enjoy them again.  

 

       Jacquie Lang 

       County Competition Secretary 


